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N e w s l e t t e r  

www.belfairsmethodistchurch.org.uk 

Our mission is to provide an open, welcoming and  
accepƟng, living place of ChrisƟan worship and service 

in our community, in which we seek to  
serve and follow Jesus Christ. 

 

Thought for the month 
 

 
God so loved the world. (John 3:16) 
 
Jesus is the Son of God,  
in whom God is well pleased.  (Luke 3:22) 
 
His Holy Spirit lives in us. (1 John 4:13) 

Data ProtecƟon Privacy  
 
By submiƫng an arƟcle for  
publicaƟon in the Belfairs  
NewsleƩer, you are consenƟng to 
your name being aƩributed to the 
arƟcle which is made publicly  
available via the Belfairs Methodist 
Church Website.  
 
If you do NOT want your name to 
be published, please advise the  
Editor when submiƫng the arƟcle. 
 
Please read our Privacy Policy for 
further informaƟon. This can be 
found on the church website or on 
our church noƟceboards. 
 

 



 

 

 
Dear Friends, 
 
Several people have remarked to me about how late Spring has been this year.  However, I never 
cease to marvel that one minute all is bare and devoid of much colour then suddenly it becomes 
green again.  The hedgerows and trees burst into life and blossom flourish where dry bark and wood 
once showed.  I went to Hyde Hall recently and was surrounded by bluebells carpeƟng the  
woodland floor whilst tulips abounded in their different colours.  Earlier this year poppies and  
daffodils decorated the verges and lambs, and gawky ponies relish their newborn life.  The evenings 
are becoming lighter for longer and help us all feel brighter too.  Spring is a wonderful Ɵme of the 
year full of colour and joy. 
 
Midst this stands Ascension and Pentecost, a period which reminds of renewal, regeneraƟon of our 
spirit in communion with the Spirit of God and a liŌing of our eyes to heaven.  To abide in God is to 
live in his glory, drawing from the richness of grace.  Some take their religion too seriously, wearing 
it like a heavy cloak.  Whereas Jesus said, “Come to me all who labour and are heavy laden, and I will 
give you reast.  Take my yoke upon you and learn from me; for I am gentle and lowly in heart, and 
you will find rest for your souls. For my yoke is easy, and my burden is light.”. 
 
Currently much has been made about the lack of respect in our society, that rudeness and boorish 
behaviour is normal (was it not ever thus?).  It can change and begins with each one of us.  Just as 
Spring makes the heart feel glad, so small acts of mercy and kindness make a huge difference.  A 
smile genuinely given melts all but the hard – hearted; polite gestures leaven any day, and a  
gracious person is envied for the peace that emanates from the core of their being.  Then like a  
ripple on a pond transformaƟon begins.   
God bless you all. 
 

 

Rev Clifford Newman 
 
 
 
Please note change of day -- Bible Study Thursday 15th June  
RevelaƟon Chapters 4 to 7. 

 
 



 

 

  
 4th 11.00 a.m. Mr. Mike Spaull 
 
11th  11.00 a.m. Rev. Clifford Newman - Holy Communion 
 
18th 11.00 a.m. Rev. Pete Moorhouse - Parade Service 
 
25th 11.00 a.m. Rev. Clifford Newman  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Other June dates for your diary   

  

   

 3rd BriƟsh Heart FoundaƟon coffee morning 10.00 a.m. (please see poster in newsleƩer for more  

             details) 

 8th Thirsty For?? at 7.00 p.m. - Café style worship - all are welcome 

15th Bible Study (please note this is a Thursday not the usual Wednesday) 

17th Trooping the colour 

18th  Father’s Day 

22nd A.C.T.I.O.N at 2.00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 Sunday Services June 2023 



 

Point of Contact 
 

Below is shown details of the Sunday Stewards, Communion Stewards and  
musicians relevant for this month. 
 
Sunday 4th June 
Sunday Steward  a.m. - Mike Spaull 
Musician  a.m.  - Sue & Mike Spaull 
         
  
Sunday 11th June 
Sunday Steward  a.m. - Pat Crabb 
Communion Stewards - Neeltje Charles & Dawn Howard  
Musician a.m.  - Anthea Meek 
Flowers - V A C A N T  
  
Sunday 18th June 
Sunday Steward - Phil Gladman 
Musician - Anthea Meek/Mike Spaull 
 
Sunday 25th May 
Sunday Steward - Jan Andrews 
Musician - Patrick Dromgoole or MIDI File 
Flowers - Smitha Thomas for wedding anniversary - arranged by Smitha  
 
                  
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 
Please remember you are free to put your prayer  
concerns on the board at the back of the church.   If it is not 
for you, please make sure you have the named  
persons consent . 
Please add your name and date to the request on the  
reverse of the white cards provided which are by the board. 
These will be removed aŌer two months, but can  be updated 

        if necessary    
        (please make sure you re-date the update).  
 
  
If you have any quesƟons or queries, please speak to 
Sue. 
 
 

This Hit Home for Me 
 
When a torch grows dim or quits working,  
Do you just throw it away? 
Of course not, You change the baƩeries 
 
When a person messes up or finds themselves 
in a dark place, do you cast them aside? 
Of course not! You help them change their 
baƩeries. 
 
Some need AA…. AƩenƟon and affecƟon; 
Some need AAA…..aƩenƟon, affecƟon and 
acceptance 
Some need C….. Compassion; 
Some need D….. DirecƟon. 
And if they sƟll don’t seem to shine…. Simply 
sit with them quietly and share your light. 
 
 
 
Ed. 

Back Home 
 
If I had the power to turn back the clock 
go back to the house at the end of the block - 
The house that was HOME when I was a kid 
I know that I’d love it more now than I did. 
 
If I could go back here at my mother’s knee, 
And hear once again all the things she told me 
I’d listen as I never listened before 
For she knew so well just what life had in store. 
 
And all the advice my dad used to give, 
His voice I’ll remember as long as I live 
but it didn’t seem really important then 
What I’d give just to live it all over again. 
 
And what I’d give for the chance I once had 
To do so much more for my mum and my dad 
To give them more joy and a liƩle less pain 
A liƩle more sunshine - a liƩle less rain. 
 
But the years roll on and we cannot go back 
Whether we were born in a mansion or in a shack 
But we can start right now - in the hour that’s here 
To do something more for the ones we hold dear. 
 

Ed. 



 

 
 

A.C.T.I.O.N.  
AŌernoon Club on Thursday In Our Neighbourhood 

 

Last month our members had fun making Crowns for the display in the foyer during King Charles 
111 coronaƟon week. Lots of gluing and sƟcking went on combined with chaƫng and laughter. 
Together with the ones our brigaders made the foyer looked stunning thanks to Jan and Anthea. 
Well done! I’m sure that it gave many people a lot of pleasure. 
 
Our next meeƟng will be on Thursday 22nd June at 2pm. All ladies and gentlemen are welcome 
for an aŌernoon of friendship and fellowship. 
 
 
Neeltje 

 

 
 
 
 
 
By the Ɵme you read this (if it’s aŌer 3rd June—Ed.) our big fund raising effort for the BriƟsh 
Heart FoundaƟon will have happened and hopefully we will have done well.  Many thanks in  
advance for all who will have helped, and the amount we raised will be in the next NewsleƩer. 
 
If you weren’t able to aƩend and would sƟll like to donate, please use the Ɵn sƟll lurking in the 
foyer. 
 
Meanwhile have a go at the puzzles on the following pages!! 
 
Stay heart healthy!!!   

 

Anthea 



 



 



 



 



 

Choir pracƟce 

 

Church anniversary is Sunday 9th July. Choir pracƟces will be on: Friday 16th, 23rd, 30th June and 
7th July, all at 7.00p.m. in the church. All are welcome to join us. 
 
 
 
Mike Spaull 
 



 

Church Anniversary  
 

We have 2 celebraƟons this year:  
 
Saturday 1st July we have our Coffee morning and ‘GiŌ Day’. Come and join us for some  
refreshments and a chat and also an opportunity to meet with Rev Clifford to make your  
donaƟon to Belfairs. 
 
Sunday 9th July we will share in worship  
together at 11.00 a.m. and our service will be led by Rev Clifford Newman. 
 
 
We hope that many of you will join us for both these Ɵmes of celebraƟon. 
 
 
 
Mike Spaull 

 
 

 

Refreshments aŌer worship 
 
Thank you to those who have put there name forward to help with this extension to our  
worship. I am currently drawing up a rota but sƟll welcome anyone else who would like to help 
us. 
 
Thank you 
 
 
 
 
 
Mike Spaull 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

THE  UNITED SERVICE at WESLEY at 11am on 20th August 2023  
  FAVOURITES 

 
I first thought up and introduced this style of service at Wesley in 2021 and repeated it in 2022, 
both Ɵmes it seemed appreciated and enjoyed.  I am planned at Wesley on 20th. August this year 
and will use the ‘favourites format’ for the service, but this Ɵme it is a united service for  
Highlands and Belfairs at Wesley.  
 
The invitaƟon goes out this Ɵme to all three congregaƟons to make your requests and offers for  
consideraƟon.  Looking back at the 2022 Order of Service we had favourite bible readings,  
worship songs, stories, prayers, hymns, poems, ChrisƟan quotaƟons and pieces of music.  You 
are encouraged to acƟvely take part, but others are willing to read on your behalf or explain the 
significance of your choice to you.  Be specific eg. if you want Psalm 120 in the King James  
authorised version you need to say so ! 
 
We hope to have the Wesley Music Group to sing for us as well as musicians with their own  
instruments.  Previously some people have given their own tesƟmony as a natural outcome of 
their contribuƟon. 
 
I would hope to include as many people/requests as possible from all three churches so there is 
a limit of five minutes per item. 
 
Please contact me during June and July with your requests/offers/  queries. 
 
 
Eileen Simmons        
Tel: 472521  email:  eileen.kester.simmons@gmail.com  

 
 



 

Belfairs Youth Camp 

 

We will be having a Youth Camp  at LiƩlehampton BapƟst Church, 
LiƩlehampton, West Sussex starƟng on Sunday 23rd July unƟl Friday 
28th July and we would like to ask for your support regarding items 
of food as this has greatly helped with finances in previous years. 
 
There will be a list of foods in the foyer together with an  
approximate cost against each item and we would ask you to write 
your name against a food item and put the money in the box duly  

                marked Youth Camp 2023. 
 
We are taking 19 children and 8 staff who need to be fed.  This means 5 days of breakfast,  
lunches and dinners which amo0unts to a large shopping bill! 
 
To give you some idea of the types of food required, below is an 
example of some of the meals provided. 
 
Breakfasts: Fruit juice, cereals, toast, spread, jam, marmite,  
chocolate spread etc. 
As alternaƟves on some days we provide croissants and on one 
morning bacon sandwiches. 
 
Packed lunches:  Rolls, eggs, ham, tuna, cheese, crisps, fruit, mini biscuit packs. 
 
Dinners:  BBQ (Burgers/Sausages), Meat balls, sausages with Yorkshire puddings, vegetables, 
chicken dippers, salad. 
One night we give them a takeaway from the fish and chip shop - Cook gets a night off, well  
almost, sƟll pudding to prepare! 
This is just an idea of the meals provided while we are away and the amount of shopping we 
have to do. Although we take the majority of food with us, we obviously need to buy some foods 
almost daily for freshness. 
 
We thank you in advance for your support and we will be thinking of 
you as we tuck in at meal Ɵmes!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Youth Camp Staff 
Barry, Andrea, Mike, Sue, Steve, Jan, MaƩ and  Tony 
 
 



 

 



 



 

 



 
 



 



 

Before you judge: Understand why 

Before you quit: Try 
Before your spend: Earn 

Before you take: Give 
Before you speak: Listen 

Before you die: Live 

Life is boring if you don’t laugh, joke around and be a 
liƩle crazy every now and then.  At the end of the day 
it’s about being happy. 

God is saying to you today rest in Me.  I am already at work in your life. 
I will turn around every bad situaƟon in your life.  I will bless you and your family 
and I( will heal what needs to be healed.  Amen 

What does it mean to hold space for someone else? 
It means that we are willing to walk alongside another person in 
whatever journey they’re on without judging them, making them 
feel inadequate, trying to fix them, or trying to impact the outcome. 
When we hold space for other people, we open our hearts, offer  
uncondiƟonal support and let go of judgement and control. 

Life is short, Time is fast.  
No replay, No rewind. 
Se enjoy every minute as it comes. 

As long as you feel pain, you’re sƟll alive. 
As long as you make mistakes, you’re sƟll human 
As long as you keep trying, there’s sƟll hope. 

Problems are like washing machines.  They twist, spin 
and knock us around, but in the end we come out 
cleaner, brighter and beƩer than before. 



 

 



 
BELFAIRS METHODIST CHURCH Eastwood Road North, Leigh-on-Sea, Essex. 

REGULAR WEEKLY MEETINGS : 
 

SUNDAY SERVICES 11.00 a.m.   (6.30 p.m. as announced) 
           
10 O’clock Club       10.00 a.m. (except 3rd Sunday Parade Service) 
 
 

MONDAY   6.00 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Anchor Boys 
    6.00 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Junior SecƟon 
    7.30 p.m. Boys’ Brigade  Company SecƟon 
 

TUESDAY     8.00 p.m. Badminton Club 
 
 

WEDNESDAY       10.00 a.m. Parent & Toddlers  
     5.30 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Explorers & Juniors 
     7.00 p.m. Girls’ Brigade  Seniors & Brigaders 
 

THURSDAY 
 
 
FRIDAY       
 
 
SATURDAY  10.00 a.m. ‘Open House’ Coffee Morning - first Saturday of the month 
 
MONTHLY MEETINGS 
Thirsty For??    7.00 p.m. 2nd Thursday 
A.C.T.I.O.N    2.00 p .m. 4th Thursday 
House Groups    7.30 p.m. 2nd Tuesday   -  Please speak to Stewards for 
           more details. 
 

 July/August Deadline:  
ArƟcles are welcomed at any Ɵme, but the deadline for last minute items is 18th June 
2023. 
ArƟcles can be e-mailed to sue.spaull@hotmail.co.uk  or placed in the newsleƩer box 
in the front foyer. Thank you 

 


